RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

301 Iven Avenue

Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 688-1238

Christopher B. Flanagan Police Superintendent

TO: Radnor Township Commissioners; William M. White, Township Manager; Robert Tate, Director of Finance; Stephen F. Norcini, Township Engineer; Ricky Foster, Acting Public Works Director; Tammy Cohen, Director of Recreation and Community Programming; Kevin W. Kochanski, Director of Community Development; Bill Cassidy, Field Leader; Lt. Shawn Dietrich; Lt. Joseph Pinto; Sgt. Mark Stiansen, Officer Alex Janoski; Officer Pat Lacey, Officer Ken Piree, Highway Patrol Unit; William Gallagher, Supervisor of Parking; Damon Drummond, Senior Transportation Engineer for Gilmore and Associates; Vera DiMaio, Executive Assistant

FR: Christopher B. Flanagan

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, JUNE 16, 2021 AT 10:00 AM.

NEW BUSINESS

Commissioner Abel requests discussion of the following 3 items:

1. Traffic/safety on Highland Avenue.

Commissioner Abel stated that a neighbor wants to place a speed hump on Highland Avenue at Fairview. Staff Traffic Committee states that a Petition would be required to formally proceed with this request.

2. Stop sign enforcement/fail to obey stop signs at Maplewood Avenue and Valley Forge Road (near Dittmar Park). Two schools are in area and neighbors walk on Valley Forge Road. Some have raised concern with both speed on Maplewood Avenue and Valley Forge Road, as well as lack of stopping at the stop sign.

RPD Highway Patrol and Patrol Units will be advised to watch for Stop Sign violations, in addition to the monitoring of speed.

3. Speed enforcement on South Devon Avenue near Valley Forge Circle and Calvarese Lane.

Staff Traffic Committee stated the Highway Patrol Unit recently performed enforcement at this location. Staff Traffic Committee further states that continued enforcement will occur. Commissioner Abel requests enforcement be between the hours of 3pm-4pm and results be provided.

4. Discussion on selective enforcements on Midland Avenue due to residents complaining about parents turning around in private driveways during pickup times at St. Katharine's School.

Staff Traffic Committee states RPD officers were out monitoring Midland Ave. during the final weeks of the school year and will revisit the location in September to see if the problem persists.

5. Hill Top Preparatory School requests school zone signs be installed on South Ithan Avenue to deter speeding.

Staff Traffic Committee denies this request per Section 212, subsection 501 – School Zone Speed Limits

6. Harry Furey requests lines be painted in front of 136 Garrett Avenue.

This request has already been completed.

7. Commissioner Borowski requests discussion of traffic calming options on S. Ithan Avenue between Conestoga Road and Lancaster Avenue.

Sgt. Stiansen advised Commissioner Borowski that a Petition needs to be obtained to formally proceed with this request. Additionally, the Highway Patrol Unit has been enforcing the posted speed limit.

8. Liz McNulty has concerns about the truck traffic on S. Aberdeen Avenue.

Highway Patrol Officer Alex Janoski reviewed the Radnor Code. Trucks are permitted to use the road to conduct business and local deliveries.

OLD BUSINESS

1. Update on crosswalk area at Conestoga Road and South Devon Avenue.

Conestoga Road is a State Road. If requested, an application needs to be submitted to PennDOT for any changes such as an ADA ramp, crosswalk, and rapid flashing beacons.

Township Engineer, Steve Norcini, can obtain a cost proposal from Gilmore and Associates and submit to PennDOT.

2. Update on Maplewood Avenue - no left turn during designated hours.



RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT 301 Iven Ave., Wayne, PA 19087

June 2021 Staff Traffic Status Report

Status Update	The signal design has been designed and submitted to Penn DOT. Penn DOT comments have been received and reviewed with both Townships. Currently, it is anticipated the project will be bid in 2021.		The project is to bid in the summer of 2021.	
Project Information	Radnor Township along with Lower Merion funded the County Line Corridor Study (posted on the Township's website). Both Townships agreed that the first project to be constructed from the study would be a traffic signal at County Line Road and Montrose Avenue.	Pennoni Engineering Associates was awarded the design contractor for traffic signal.	Radnor Township, in partnership with Cabrini and Eastern Universities, received a DCED MTF grant to construct intersection improvements including turning lanes, storm sewer, and signal improvements. The project is in the design phase. Rd	
Project Name	County Line Corridor Study (from Lancaster Avenue to Conestoga Road)		King of Prussia Rd & Eagle Rd intersection improvements	